Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I would like to request statistics regarding the issue of homelessness in Leicester.

Firstly, I would like to know how many people have been registered as homeless in Leicester, year by year, since 2013. 

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means and is already in the public domain.  

The information can be accessed via the following link:

https://www.gov.uk/government/statistical-data-sets/live-tables-on-homelessness 

Secondly, I would like to know how many homeless people have died in Leicester since 2013.
This information is not held by Leicester City Council and this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held.

The Coroner's Service for Leicester City and South Leicestershire may hold the information requested. 


For your information, Coroners are not designated as public authorities under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and therefore their records are not subject to the Freedom of Information Act. There is a separate information access regime for such records over which the Information Commissioner has no jurisdiction. The current regulations refer to two categories of people: "Interested parties", and "proper persons". "Interested parties" is a limited category of people who, under Rule 13 of the 2013 Coroners (Inquests) Rules (SI 2013, no 1616) have a right to demand information. "Proper persons" may be given information by regulation 27(2) of the Coroners (Investigations) Regulations (SI 2013, no 1629). The Coroner is free to give information to anyone he or she regards as a proper person and may charge for such provision. Please see further guidance here: https://www.judiciary.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/10/guidance-no-25-coroners-and-the-media.pdf 


Lastly, I would like to know what the council is doing to reduce the number of homeless people in Leicester. 

Again, this information is exempt from release under section 21 of the Act as it is already in the public domain and can be accessed via the following link:

Homelessness Strategy 2018-2023.  https://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/88282/homelessness-strategy-2018-2023.pdf 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

